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Greater Lincolnshire Public Service Compact
The Planning for 2019 session on 30th Nov

Feedback for the Chris Donkin Group

Work with Schools to promote the PS as a career of choice
The group agreed that the initial work done by the working group who met recently at Priory School had promoted some appropriate actions to be pursued by the Compact. It was suggested that this should be ‘fleshed out’ for the first draft of the 2019 Action Plan. One ‘tweak’ that was recommended was that the Police (if they were able to do it) and the VCS should be added to the list of PS groups (the LAs, the NHS and the Compact) detailed to support the Priory ‘World of Work’ day. It was also suggested that our NHS members (possibly LPFT) could support the ‘Health and Wellbeing’ event in March.  

Good Practice Events in 2019

It was noted that the Compact are committed to delivering 4 good practice events in 2019. The following themes for the events were suggested

· Retention good practice. It was noted that we staged a successful event on Attraction Strategies in 2018 and now having (in theory) attracted people to the sector the next issue was how do we keep them. Inputs suggested included: (i) well being issues; (ii) career progression routes; (iii) benefits of working in public service and (iv) resilience strategies.
· Collaborative working with other organisations and sectors. It was noted that Gail Dunn of Abbey Access Centre had led an invigorating ‘speed dating’ session at a recent event where delegates got the opportunity for a 1:1 with other delegates and hence found out what the other org does and how their organisation might work with them. This event could also feature an input on ‘working more closely with the third sector’.

· Apprenticeships. Although this working group were not allocated the ‘Apprenticeships’ topic it was recognised that with ‘supporting Apprenticeships in the public service sector’ likely to be writ large on our 2019 Action Plan then it was likely that we would want to devote one of our events to ‘supporting Apprenticeships’

· Raising awareness of the work of the Compact. A novel and innovative suggestion was that we should stage an event aimed at non-members encouraging them to join the Compact by giving them more information about our work and our successes. It was noted that our membership ‘cold spots’ are some LAs, EMAS (although technically they are members via the NHS umbrella subscription), the RAF, the Army and many third sector orgs committed to delivering public services (e.g. the YMCA)
Working with other agencies, organisations and sectors

It was recognised that our work with the third sector had been well received and deemed useful. It was suggested that in 2019 this work could be stepped up a notch and that we could undertake some pilot work to deliver some joint cross-sector workforce development activity. It was agreed that the format / parameters of the pilot work would need to be established by a task and finish working group.

The recent work with UNISON to deliver a ‘Get on at Work’ event in collaboration with the NHS and it was agreed that this work should continue to be supported by the Compact

Notes compiled by Chris Donkin
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